
REPORT TO GREAT CHART with SINGLETON  PARISH COUNCIL JUNE 2024 
This month my report will reflect progress on my 2024 NHW plan to date. I put that plan 
to council at the start of the year and as we start to ease past the halfway point it is 
important to check progress to date. 
 
I feel NHW and the working partnership with council is very strong and will continue to 
grow. 
 
Two issues I will discuss at council will be the Ashford Police Establishment and 
working of the new policing model which was launched almost exactly one year ago in 
June 2023. 
 
What was the police establishment and working model then. What is it now? 
 
What has been the attendance at Council meetings in that 12 month? I think a Beat 
officer should attend once every 3 months according to the PCC. 
 
The other matter of concern to me and is raised at most public engagement meetings is 
the difference between Ashford Police dealing of e-scooter problems and the rest of the 
Kent Police. 
I am on record of saying there needs to be the 2024/2025 debate and with proper rules 
and regulations those vehicles may well feature in a greener transport policy/strategy. 
However, at present in the Ashford District the engagement and education strategy 
appear out of step with the rest of Kent and causing anger and confusion with residents. 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 
 
These will be two of the issues that I will be focused on towards the start of the second 
period of 2024. I do not anticipate these questions being warmly received by Ashford 
Police. 
 
Thank you for your support. 
Peter 
 
 
Peter New 
Community Neighbourhood Watch 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


